
Members of the Ohio House Homeland Security Committee,  
 
Thank you for the time to speak about HB 287 and its importance to the community of Terrace 
Park.   
 
Terrace Park is a small community, and we take great pride in our recreational program.  We are 
100% volunteer and are committed to a positive and nurturing environment for our children. 
 
The funds generated through this organizational license plate will directly impact the lives of the 
young members in our community.  They will ensure that every child has access to sports, 
activities, and mentorship that foster physical fitness, social skills, and character development.  
 
These funds make it possible for us to offer scholarships, maintain our facilities, and 
continuously improve our programs, ultimately fostering a healthier, happier, and more vibrant 
community for our young athletes to thrive in. 
 
Thank you again for your consideration.   
 
Michael Long 
Terrace Park Resident and Terrace Park Recreation Committee Board Member 


